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Rector’s Column 

I pray that the God of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of glory, may give you a spirit 
of wisdom and revelation as you come to know him, so that, 
with the eyes of your heart enlightened,  you may know what 
is the hope to which he has called you, what are the riches of 

his glorious inheritance among the saints. 
Ephesians 1:17-18 

Dear Friends, 

I pray that you are finding encouragement and grace 
from the guest consultants and preachers who are visiting 
Trinity throughout this Sabbatical time. It is also my intention 
and hope that David Spring, Dianne McCormack, and Rev. 
Allen Hicks are also taking some intentional time to rest. I am 
among the last of the rectors within our diocese to have taken 
some Sabbatical time following the pandemic, and David 
Spring worked very hard during the same period to continue 
Trinity’s music program in new and creative ways.  

New and creative ways of moving forward as communities of faith, as dioceses, 
and as the diverse international body that is The Episcopal Church organization is a 
common theme across the church. My sincere hope is that as many of you as are 
able will participate in the special offerings being provided by a variety of consultants 
and preachers, adult forums and presenters, who are vising Trinity each month. This 
is a time for thoughtful reflection, gentle engagement with one another, and for 
encouraging a faithful vision for Trinity.  

The autumn is my favorite time of year, lending itself as a particularly 
appropriate season for reflecting on the past, pondering the possibilities of the future, 
and preparing for both the deep slumber of winter and the holiday celebrations it 
holds. For the past three decades of my ministry, I have thundered into the final 
quarter of every year with busy programmatic, reports and budget preparation, and 
the increase of pastoral care needs/funerals that seem to accompany the time. I am 
grateful for to have the time this year to pull back on the throttle of the swiftly moving 
train that is my ministry and life, allowing me for the first time in a long while to 
experience the fall season as I did when I was younger – as a time for reading, for 
memorizing poetry, for writing, and for dreaming. Nothing can become real in the 
world without first having been dreamed. 



I know that this month of November is beginning as a stressful time for our 
nation with the election cycle. I was reminded again recently that the only thing that 
can overcome the darkness of evil is the light of courageous hope. Meeting darkness 
with more darkness only makes all people blind. We are all of us affected by the 
crimes of global leaders whose self-interest and lack of empathy would drag the 
entire earth to its doom without hesitation. The domination thinking of empire was as 
useless and pitiful in the time of Christ as it is today. The power of Jesus’ theological, 
cultural, and political challenge to the powers and authorities of his day continue to to 
the powers and authorities of his day continue to resonate in our time. In a truly 
democratic society, our power as citizens resides in our vote. Any action that would 
hinder, gerrymander, dispossess citizens from their right to vote, or manipulate results 
must be challenged in courts of law. There is a reason that our Sunday prayers of the 
people include prayers for our local and national governance – as a nation and as a 
church, we fought and died for independence from despotic and cruel leadership. 
From my recent travels, I can tell you that all the world is watching our presidential 
election, and they are worried.  

This November, we have the power to change the world by how we vote. We 
can contribute to a terrible gathering darkness or we can dispel it by being the beacon 
of light that the world needs us to be as a people and as a nation. We must have the 
courage of hope to leave the ravaging traditions of empire behind us as a global 
society, and we must grow up. We must grow beyond prejudice, beyond greed, 
beyond ignorance. We must rather live by the eternal truth of our faith that requires 
our utmost compassion and love for others, our responsible stewardship of Creation, 
and our commitment to participating in the ongoing power of resurrection. Our story 
doesn’t end on the cross, not ever. Like Christ, we must we rise to the occasion. 

In Christ’s Peace, 
Pastor Rachel+  



 

From Father Allen Hicks 
 

  
 

 
Dear Trinity: 
 
 We have now entered the liturgical season that is actually my favorite of the 
year.  Starting with All Saints’ Day the first Sunday in November and then heading 
through November into Thanksgiving and into Advent, it is a time of anticipation and 
expectation.  It is in knowing that the Holy time of Christmas will be soon upon us. 
We have a lot to do in these coming weeks, with both personal responsibilities and 
communal church responsibilities.  It can all be so glorious as long as we remember to 
not let ourselves become too stressed with self-imposed deadlines and angst!  Live and 
enjoy the moments as they come. 

 First off, you have to go vote!  Take the time to make sure you research the peo-
ple and the initiatives to be voted on and then sit down and do it.  I will NOT tell you 
who or what to vote – just do it.  It’s important for us to have a say in this mortal 
world we live in. 

 Next, and this is also very important for the life and health of your church, 
please take the time to fill out your pledge card for this coming year, and turn it in any 
time between now and November 24—the official end of the 2025 Stewardship Cam-
paign.  To keep the doors open, the heat and the lights on, we need your continued 
support.  EVERYTHING seems to be going up in price all the time so if you have the 
means to adjust your pledge to cover the cost of living and inflation adjustments, we 
would greatly appreciate it.  I have walked in the shoes of those who simply cannot do 
too much.  I get it.  Do not feel guilty, do not feel ashamed.  I personally promise you, 
you are sacred, worthy, and accepted members of the Body of Christ and we will al-
ways love you being a part of this church.  

 Lastly, take time to feel the joy and love that comes from our church – not the 
building – us!  Our church is the people and I love the dedication and love that comes 
from each and every one of us.  Let us relish and immerse ourselves into the seasons 
coming us with joy and hard work and care and compassion.  This is what it means to 
be the Body of Christ in todays world. 

 
In Christ’s Name, 
Fr. Allen   

 

 



 

Schedule of Services 
 

Sundays 

8:00 AM 

Spoken Rite 1-Eucharist Service 

In Person and Live Streamed 

 

10:00 AM 

Spoken Rite II-Eucharist Service 

In Person and Live Streamed 
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November 2024: 

Saturday, November 2, 2024:  Prayer Shawl Ministry at 10 AM 

Sunday, November 3, 2024:  All Saints Sunday at 8 & 10 AM with 
Stewardship Minute 

Thursday, November 7, 2024:  Service at Washington Oakes at 1 PM 

Friday, November 8, 2024:   

Funeral and reception for Joe Kowalski at 11 AM 

Rehearsal for Hammond/Jones wedding at 4 PM 

Saturday, November 9, 2024:  Choir Rehearsal from 11 AM to 1 PM 

Sunday, November 10, 2024: 

Pentecost 25 at 8 & 10 AM with Veterans’ Day celebration and 
Stewardship Minute 

Rev. Dr. Walter Knowles Presiding & Preaching 

Altar Guild meeting at Noon 

Hammond/Jones wedding at 4 PM 

Friday, November 15, 2024:  Internment and reception for Margaret  
 Lauderdale at 11 AM. 

Saturday, November 16, 2024:  Rev. Terry Kyllo Leadership Team  
 Workshop from 9:30 to 4 PM 

Sunday, November 17, 2024: 

 Pentecost 26 at 8 & 10 AM with Stewardship Minute 

 Father Allen Presiding, Rev. Terry Kyllo Preaching  
  & Adult Forum at Coffee Hour 

 Vestry at Noon 

Thursday, November 21, 2024:  Service at Washington Oakes at 1 PM 

Saturday, November 23, 2024:  Choir Practice 11 AM to 1 PM 

Sunday, November 24, 2024: 

 Christ the King, single service at 10 AM 

 End of Stewardship Campaign 2025 

 Thanksgiving Meal following service 

Thursday & Friday, November 28 & 29:  Church Office is closed for 

Thanksgiving Holiday.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Trinity Members, 
 

The warmth of fellowship fills our sanctuary every Sunday, much like our 
faithful boiler that has heated our church home for 60+ years. It reminds me of 
Mike Mulligan's beloved steam shovel, Mary Ann, who after years of dedicated 
service, found a new purpose warming the town hall. Like Mary Ann, our trusty 
boiler has served generations of worshippers, but now needs to transition to its 
well-earned rest as we prepare for the future. 

This Thanksgiving season I’m especially grateful for the steady warmth that 
has enabled new families to find their church home at Trinity, countless moments 
of prayer, worship, and community gathering and years of Sunday School classes, 
choir practices and fellowship meals. I’m reminded of my grandma and this 
passage: "Every good and perfect gift is from above" (James 1:17). 

I think I’ve witnessed this truth through your faithful support and generous 
donations. Just as Mike Mulligan found a way to preserve Mary Ann's service to 
the community, we too are seeking to honor our building's legacy while preparing 
for tomorrow. As we look toward 2025, we're seeking a balanced budget to 
continue our ministry with hopefully a little extra on the side to ensure the 
essential replacement of our aging heating system. 

Your loving generosity helps ensure our doors remain open and welcoming, 
our ministries continue touching lives, our staff remains supported and equipped 
and, our building stands ready to serve the next generation. Would you join us in 
giving thanks through giving? 

Your 2025 offering supports not just a building, but a living, breathing 
ministry that shares Christ's love every day. Like Mary Ann finding her new 
purpose, your gift helps transform our cherished church home for future service. 
 
With all my love, 
Michelle Wheeler, Sr. Warden 
 
P.S. While our boiler won't be converted into a storytelling space like Mary Ann, 
its replacement if she ever comes will continue the legacy of warming hearts and 
souls for years to come! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
Greetings Fellow Parishioners, 

 

The fiscal year 2025 operating budget estimate has begun and some numbers 
have already been entered. Estimating expenses is a matter of finding the negotiated 
contracts of the utilities and inflation rate. Prices for most items like paper, pens, 
communion wine, flowers, and other everyday items will increase with inflation. The 
114th Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Olympia, October 25-26 set the cost-
of-living-adjustment for clergy at 3.8%; as well as the Diocesan assessment for 2025 
to be 14.5% again.  

During our stewardship campaign please prayerfully and thoughtfully 
consider a pledge to Trinity. Pledges give an estimate of our income for the year. 
Other income items like building use rental fees, our endowment distribution, and 
fundraisers make up approximately 10 percent of the budget. Turning in your pledge 
card will give a better idea of how Trinity will fare during the 2025 year. 

The Trinity Together Campaign has provided enough funds to complete the budget 

for this year. Any surplus will become the starting balance for the new year. This will 

amount to approximately 10 percent of the budget. Thus the 2025 Stewardship 

 Tithing chart for quick reference using annual or weekly income. If you desire 

to use monthly income, multiply the weekly income by 4; this will give a close 

estimate. 

 

        (continued on next page) 
 
 
 



 
 The New Testament principles of giving are centered around your relationship 

with God. Deciding how much to give back to the Lord should be done through 

prayerful consideration. It may be the conventional tithe, or it may be some other 

amount. Always remember everything we have has been given to us by God. We are 

the stewards of His generous gifts to us of time, talent, and treasurer. 

 The Stewardship Campaign runs through November 24th. Pledge cards will be 

collected during Sunday Eucharistic service and a brunch served after.  

 Some of you have already turned in your pledge cards. If you too wish to send 

in your pledges early you can mail or bring them into the office. 

 

Trinity Episcopal Church 

2301 Hoyt Avenue 

Everett, WA 98201-2898 

administrator@trinityeverett.org Trinity Parish office email. 

The office can help with setting up electronic giving.  

 

 I joyfully thank everyone for your generous pledges and I hope to see you on 

November 24th. 

“It is a Christian obligation to vote, and more than that, it is the church’s 

responsibility to help get souls to the polls.” 

Presiding Bishop Michael Curry 

 Participating in our country’s political life isn’t just about casting our own 

vote – it requires working together so we can all vote and vote faithfully. There are 

many ways to get involved – from participating ourselves to supporting others in our 

congregations and communities. We can all play a role in getting “souls to the 

polls!”  The Episcopal Office of Government Relations 

 

Peace be with you, 

Jarman Minar, Treasurer 

 
 

mailto:administrator@trinityeverett.org


♫♫♫♫ ♫♫♫♫ ♫♫♫♫ ♫♫♫♫♫♫♫♫ 
 

NOVEMBER 2024 CHIMES   “Give thanks with a grateful heart.” 
 

 I often like to reflect on all there is to be grateful for. In the AA program, one of my 
favorite reflections about gratitude:  Happiness does come from having everything you want.  
Happiness comes from wanting what you have. November is also the month we 
commemorate, with gratitude, the Saints and All Souls who have gone before us in faith. We 
all have the opportunity to be like saints in little things day by day. Who can we encourage, 
one on one, in our lives?   Remember, little stuff counts!  Share your joy and faith. Smile at a 
newcomer? Find that lonely person in the corner at coffee hour and get to know their story.  
 Along with that, don’t forget to pray, to vote, and to give thanks for all the many 
blessings the Lord has given us in our Trinity community and as blessed citizens of the 
United States of America.   I hope we can all celebrate together on Sunday, November 24 
for special service and feast of thanksgiving.   

 

EVENSONG—Nov. 17 

 We welcome your participation in monthly Evensong (sung evening prayer) at 
5:00pm, alternating between St. Philip’s Marysville, and Trinity.  There is a simple rehearsal 
3:30 pm before the service, opportunity to relax with the music we will sing so that we can 
all pray Evensong.  Seasoned singers and all are welcome (readers, too!)  to actively 
participate, or just come and prayer.   

November 17 – St. Phillip’s— Dec. 15 – Trinity.  For info, please contact David Spring. 
 

CARNEGIE HALL 

 A old story about New York goes: A pedestrian on 57th 
Street saw a musician getting out of a cab and asked, “How do 
you get to Carnegie Hall?”  Without pause, the artist replied 
wearily, “Practice, practice, practice!”   

 Our Trinity Parish Choir has been doing lots of that this 
fall. On Thanksgiving Day, many of us will head to New York 
for 2-1/2 days’ rehearsal with choirs from across the country 
(all together, over 250 of us!) and perform Handel’s 
MESSIAH at the legendary concert hall. Please pray we stay healthy, keep our voices strong, 
and make a joyful noise to remember. Thanks for all the support from so many of you! 

 

CHRISTMAS PAGEANT 

 We are preparing for our Christmas Eve family service and want to invite as many 
young people as possible to participate.  If you’ve been thinking about coming back for 
Christmas, here is a perfect opportunity. Have grandkids visiting at the last minute?  We’ll 
find a way to include all. Want to help with wrangling kids, costumes, singing?  Consider 
yourself invited! Let’s chat... as soon as possible! 

David Spring, Music Director  
206-261-0873     Davidrspring@icloud.com 

mailto:Davidrspring@icloud.com


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Trinity Endowment Funds 
 
Trinity Endowment Funds 

The total balance of the Trinity endowment funds on October 8, 2024 was $834,222, 
up from $775,067 on January 1, 2024 and up from $727,190 on January 1, 2023.  The total 
balance in the endowment funds as of October 8, 2024 was 7.6% higher than on January 1, 
2024 and 14.7% higher than on January 1, 2023.  The total return on the endowment fund 
portfolio, prior to withdrawals by the church and payment of investment fees, was 9.55% 
this year as of October 8, 2024.   

So far this year, approximately $14,560 has been withdrawn from the endowment 
funds for use by the church.  About $8,820 or 61% of this amount was withdrawn from the 
Main Endowment Fund and $5,740 or 39% was withdrawn from the Facilities & Mainte-
nance Fund.  Approximately 5% of the Main Endowment Fund balance is contributed to 
Trinity’s operating fund each year and up to $9,000 can be withdrawn annually from the 
Facilities & Maintenance Fund for facility maintenance and improvement expenses.  Ac-
cording to the Endowment Committee Bylaws, certain amounts can be withdrawn annual-
ly from the endowment funds for various purposes. 

As of October 8, 2024, there was $131,911 in the Capital Campaign Endowment 
Fund.  This is only a portion of the total funds retained from the recent capital campaign.  
In addition to the amount in the Capital Campaign Endowment Fund, $213,626 was held 
in the Capital Campaign checking account as of October 1, 2024.   

The amounts in the endowment funds are invested with UBS Financial Services, 
Inc., and our UBS financial advisor is in Everett.   A combination of equities (41%), fixed 
income (38%), other investments (18%) and cash (3%) make up the investments for our 
funds. The overall investment strategy is considered “Moderate” risk by UBS.  The total 
balances in the endowment funds on January 1, 2024 and October 8, 2024 are shown in 
the following chart: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Continued on next page 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The Endowment Committee held its most recent quarterly meeting with the UBS 
financial advisor on October 17, 2024 to review the status of the endowment funds and de-
termine if any changes should be made in the investment strategy.  The meeting was held 
at the UBS office in Everett and was the first in-person meeting of the Endowment Com-
mittee since January 2020.  It was nice to see everyone in real life after several years of 
Zoom meetings. 

If you would like more information or if you would like to make direct contribu-
tions to any of the endowment funds, contact any of the members of the Endowment Com-
mittee: John Heberling (Chair), Betts Bell (Recording Secretary), Kevin Mack (Secretary), 
Don Stapleton and Linda Gabourel.  Lorraine Dietel (Vestry representative), Jarman Minar 
(Trinity Treasurer) and Pastor Rachel (Rector) are non-voting members of the Endowment 
Committee.  Evie Beard typically participates in the Endowment Committee meetings.  

 

John Heberling, Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Report on the  
114th Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Olympia 

“Come to Me, & I Will Give You Rest” 
 

The Diocese of Olympia holds a convention every year bringing together clergy and delegates 
from all parishes in the diocese to conduct diocesan business, present information about current activi-
ties, share ideas, worship and socialize.  The convention is held in-person every other year alternating 
with online meetings to save money.  This year the convention was held on October 25th and 26th at 
the Tacoma Convention Center with about 350 clergy and lay people present.  It was the first Diocese 
of Olympia convention for our new Bishop, Phil La-
Belle, which added a bit of excitement and freshness 
to the proceedings. 

The first day of the two-day convention was 
devoted to four workshop sessions with nine choices 
in each time block, ranging from Supporting Palestin-
ian Christians to Artificial Intelligence.  There was a 
convention session, midday to officially open the con-
vention and evening prayer after the last workshop. 

The second day started with delegates picking 
up electronic keypads for voting.  We gathered in the 
large ballroom for Holy Eucharist with the Bishop’s 
address and Rite of Healing. Bishop Phil gave a mov-
ing, heartfelt sermon apologizing for past mistreat-
ment of Indigenous Peoples, peoples of color, 
LGBTQ persons and ongoing, built-in white suprema-
cy attitudes.  He announced that a gift allowed the Di-
ocese to buy Harmony House which will be renamed Sacred Waters and will be a place of rest and re-
newal for all.   

We voted for positions for the Commission on Ministry, the Diocesan Council and the Standing 
Committee.  There were three resolutions to consider.  We passed the resolution on the 2026 diocesan 
assessment rate (remaining at 14.5%) and the resolution on the cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) for 
clergy and diocesan staff at 3.8%, calculated for the diocesan area.  The diocesan budget for 2025 was 
also approved.     

Resolution #3 titled “A Call to the Church for Action Toward Ceasefire & a Just Peace in Israel 
& Palestine” was postponed indefinitely after hearing deeply felt opinions for and against.   

Numerous speakers updated us on happenings in the diocese which included a video about the 
diocesan youth sailing trip last summer on the Salish Sea aboard the 133-foot, Adventuress, a 110 year 
old tall ship.  Bishop Phil then awarded four Bishop’s Cross Awards including a posthumous one to 
The Rev. Jerry Shigaki for which there was a standing ovation. 

Hicks was our clergy member in attendance and Lawrence Sylvester also attended as a member 
of the diocesan Standing Committee.  We recommend serving as a delegate for Trinity in the future, if 
you have the opportunity, to experience firsthand how this diocese functions. 
 
Visit the diocesan website for more information on the convention: 
Convention Home - Diocesan Convention 
Bishop LaBelle's Convention Address at the 114th Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Olympia - 
The Episcopal Diocese of Olympia 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gwen Gentry & John Heberling, Delegates 

https://convention.ecww.org/?doing_wp_cron=1730171989.2646989822387695312500
https://ecww.org/bishop-labelles-convention-address-at-the-114th-convention-of-the-episcopal-diocese-of-olympia/
https://ecww.org/bishop-labelles-convention-address-at-the-114th-convention-of-the-episcopal-diocese-of-olympia/


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Trinity’s delegates to the conven-
tion this year were Gwen Gentry, Carolyn 
Carson, Jerry Carson and John Heberling 
(serving as a substitute for Kathy Cros-
by).  Rev. Allen Hicks was our clergy 
member in attendance and Lawrence Syl-
vester also attended as a member of the 
diocesan Standing Committee.  We rec-
ommend serving as a delegate for Trinity 
in the future, if you have the opportunity, 
to experience firsthand how this diocese 
functions. 
 
Visit the diocesan website for more information on the convention: 
Convention Home - Diocesan Convention 
Bishop LaBelle's Convention Address at the 114th Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of 
Olympia - The Episcopal Diocese of Olympia 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gwen Gentry & John Heberling 
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Weekend food program for Kids 
School year 2024-2025 
 

 We again are joined with Port Gardner Community 
Church to provide food on weekends for students at North 
Middle School here in Everett.  This means that we collect 
food every week for the children that are identified by the 
School that are on the free breakfast/lunch program to 
provide to them nutrition on the weekends. Please keep in 
mind that some of the children are homeless and may have 
minimal cooking facilities. 
 We have a grocery cart with a yellow school bus attached to the front of it 
that was donated by a local QFC store.  We have a team of volunteers that collect 
the food donated on Sunday and they take it to the Team Leader of Port Gardner 
CC on Sunday.  It is their group that process the items into grocery bags for the 
kids to take home on  
Friday.  The school staff distribute the bags to the children.  It is a team effort!  
 Some samples of the foods we accept for this outreach program are: 

small 15-16 0z canned foods:  soups, chili, pasta, vegetables, and fruit 

cups 

individual box packages of fruit juices (no sugar added, usually come in 

8, 8oz), individually packaged cereals, (oatmeal) dry soups, (Top 
Ramen), snacks, breakfast bars. Protein bars, all individually 
packaged). 

 We cannot use items such as:  large canned soup or beans, large boxed 
cereals, whole packages of dry pasta, canned or in jars Spaghetti sauce.  Nothing 
that requires refrigeration (most cheese)  No fresh fruits or veggies. 
 Please remember the hungry in our midst. We are beginning this Sept. with 
12  children.  This number usually increases throughout the fall. Last year we 
were consistently feeding 24 each weekend!  This is not an easy task to provide 2 
breakfasts, 2 lunch meals, 3 dinner meals and snacks for the children every 
weekend!  We need your help!  Be generous!  The goal is to fill the Kids food 
cart every Sunday!  
 Thank you for your generosity in providing the food for this program 
throughout the year!    
 I could use at least one more volunteer for the Sunday pick delivery.  If you 
are interested give a call or email to Julie Amdal.  It is one Sunday a month per a 
schedule and throughout the school year. 
 
For questions contact : 
Julie Amdal, coordinator  
 

 

 



 
 

Hello Trinity Family,  

 

On November 3rd we are observing All Saints Sunday. Altar Guild would 
like to invite you to light a candle in memory of someone you would like to 
commemorate. We will have candles set up in Saint Lukes Chapel.  

It is also a special day for us all as we will have a Baptism of our youngest 
in our Trinity family, Samuel, our very own Altar Guild member Caitlyn's new 
baby. Welcome Samuel! 

You will notice the "Hangings" (the beautifully embroidered cloths hanging 
on the Floating Altar and Ambo) are White with pink roses. White means Purity, 
Happiness. It marks a special event.  

November 24th is Christ the King Sunday. The last Sunday after Pentecost 
in the Episcopal Church. It marks the end of the season after Pentecost and the 
beginning of Advent. The Hangings are Festal Gold. These are white with red 
stripes.  

 It will be a combined service at 10:00. It marks the end of the Pledge 
campaign and collection of pledge cards with Thanksgiving Brunch potluck.  

 Altar Guild will be taking orders for poinsettias from Stadium Flowers. It is 
a great fund raiser (proceeds go to Trinity Operating Fund) with garland, table 
centerpieces and more. We make 50%! Orders and money are due to the Altar 
Guild November 24th. Delivery to the church will be December 14th at 1:00pm. 
You can pick up about an hour after that. We need time to collect them all.  

 It is the Altar Guild's Honor to serve as the Rector's guild and to carry out 
her liturgical visions. Being responsible for the proper care of the vessels, linens 
and priestly vestments used in the celebration of the Eucharist and other 
sacraments. This responsibility requires that reverent and high standards of care 
be upheld.  

 

Blessings,  
Kathy Crosby 
Altar Guild Director 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 
 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry last met October 5 for our monthly 

meeting.  We are wrapping up our yearly effort to knit hats for the ditty 

bags given at Christmastime by the Ministry to Seafarers on Harbor 

Island in Seattle. All hats that have been knit for this purpose should be 

turned in at our upcoming meeting. Next month the church will be busy 

with Pastor Rachel’s Leadership Conference so our December meeting 

will be on the second Saturday which is December 14.  

I hope to see you this Saturday November 2 at 10 am in the Guild 

Room. We welcome anyone interested. Bring your own knitting 

needles, size 11 or 13 for or size 8 for hats. We have yarn and patterns 

to get you started. I hope you can come. 

 

Barb Linvog, chairperson 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 
The Best Wishes Crew 

 

Greetings! 

 

 We have an opening on The Best Wishes Crew. If you like to send 
out greeting cards to the congregation, please get in contact with Karen 
Curtis. I am usually at the coffee hours or you can also call me at 425-
280-7782.   

 This ministry can be done at your home; no in-person meetings.   

 Also, if anyone has has unused Birthday or Anniversary cards, we 
could always use them.  Just bring them to me at the coffee hours or the 
Church office to Dianne McCormack.   

T hank you everyone for the donated cards! 

 

Karen Curtis 

Chair, The Best Wishes Crew 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



Leadership Team 
 
Vestry 

Daniel Bauer (class of 2024) - CO-JUNIOR WARDEN 
Gwen Gentry (class of 2024) 
EMPTY SLOT (class of 2024) 
Lawrence Sylvester (class of 2024)   - CO-JUNIIOR WARDEN 

 
Eileen Bernat (class of 2025)   
Bill Walker (class of 2025) 
Richard McGee (class of 2025) 
Joe Rochon (class of 2025) 

 
Kathy Crosby (class of 2026) 
Lorraine Dietel (class of 2026) 
Debi Schmidt (class of 2026) 
Michelle Wheeler (class of 2026) - SENIOR WARDEN 

 
Diocesan Convention Delegates and Alternates 2023 
Diocesan Convention 2024:  there will be two Diocesan Conventions is 2024.  
The first will be held on Saturday, May 18, 2024; the purpose will be elect a Bish-
op for the Diocese.  The second will be held in-person on Friday and Saturday, 
October  25-26, 2024.  
 
Convention Delegates 

Kathy Crosby (class of 2024) 
Gwen Gentry (class of 2024) 
Jerry Carson (class of 2025) 
Carolyn Carson (class of 2025) 

 
Convention Alternates 

Morgan Crosby (class of 2024) 
Lawrence Sylvester (class of 2024) 
John Heberling (class of 2025) 
Betsey Mullen (class of 2025) 

 
Endowment Committee Members 

John Heberling, Chair (2023-2025) 
Betts Bell (2023-2025) 
Kevin Mack (2022-2024) 
Don Stapleton (2022-2024) 
Linda Gabourel (2024-2026) 

 

 



 

November Birthdays: 

Kimberly Hensley  11/04 
Karen Pullen   11/05 
Donald Stapleton  11/07 
Jarman Minar   11/07 
Bishop Prettyman  11/07 (20) 
Bonnie Myers   11/08 
Ted Olason   11/08 
Peter Mentele   11/12 
Julia Vander vegt  11/14 
Brey Cenatiempo  11/14 
Kathleen LeMaster  11/17 
Kathryn Cunningham  11/17 
Kitti Lindusky   11/19 
Piper Finely   11/20 
Julie Amdal   11/22 
Schuyler Bissell   11/22 
Angelique Fryberg  11/22 
Brenda Congdon  11/24 
Noah Fryberg   11/24 
Johnny Bolerjack  11/26 (1) 
Troy Andrews   11/28 
 
November Anniversaries: 

Francisco Bibiano & Mario Azar  11/03 (4 years) 
Zanae Rodrigo & Michael Hale  11/07 (17 years) 
Troy & Kirstin Andrews   11/17 (6 years) 
Jarman Minar & karen Curtis  11/22 (10 years) 
 



 

(Vestry Retreat 2016) 



 

 
Email Parish Administrator 

Email Director of Music 

Email Rector 

Trinity Website 

Trinity Donation Page 

mailto:administrator@trinityeverett.org
mailto:davespring@comcast.net
mailto:chaplain@whidbey.com
http://www.trinityeverett.org/
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=Fi1giPL8kwX_Oe1AO50jRvFaBMsd9CMRLcg0OHmq42rHO3iVYxvvxhHjRfLOeq662EvVVAEjqawDomKT1pbouWHpXGG9aWEez24C9AKd9KI=



